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Educational Services 

DEAR ETSB PARENTS & GUARDIANS,

Adult Education

As we find ourselves at the beginning of a new school year, we
extend our warmest welcome back to you and your families. We
hope you all had a wonderful summer and are ready to embark on
another journey of learning together.

We are excited to continue working with our students and their
families towards increasing our graduation and certification rate
to 82.5% as determined in our Commitment-to-Success Plan that
began last year and that will cover years 2023-2027. We know this
might be a challenge, but we believe in our staff and students, and
collectively, we will continue to rise to meet our goal.
 
On behalf of the School Board, may this year be one of
accomplishment through inclusion, wellbeing and growth as we
foster the joy of learning for all!

School Elections

Important dates



The school board elections are coming up this fall on November 3rd 2024! If you or
someone you know are interested in running as a candidate, information can be
found HERE on the ETSB’s website. And make sure that your voice is heard by
checking that you and your family members are registered on the voter’s list. Reach
out to the ETSB’s Returning Officer, Marie-Andrée Lafrance by emailing
secgen@etsb.qc.ca or by calling 819-868-3100, ext. 55025. Let’s exercise our
democracy!

http://www.etsb.qc.ca/school-elections/
mailto:secgen@etsb.qc.ca
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I N  L I N E  W I T H  O U R  C O M M I T M E N T - T O - S U C C E S -  P L A N  O B J E C T I F  T O  R A I S E
T H E  7 - Y E A R  G R A D U A T I O N  A N D  Q U A L I F I C A T I O N  R A T E  T O  8 2 . 5 %

R 3 U S S I R  a n d  E n s e m b l e  S h e r b r o o k e  a r e  j o i n i n g  f o r c e s  t o  r a i s e
a w a r e n e s s  o f  t h e  i m p o r t a n c e  o f  g r a d u a t i n g ;  w h e t h e r  i t ’ s  f r o m  h i g h

s c h o o l ,  v o c a t i o n a l  t r a i n i n g ,  c o l l e g e  o r  u n i v e r s i t y .

G r a d u a t i o n  h a s  a  p o s i t i v e  i m p a c t  o n  a l l  a s p e c t s  o f  s o m e o n e ’ s  l i f e ,
a s  w e l l  a s  o n  s o c i e t y  a s  a  w h o l e .  W i t h  t h i s  i n  m i n d ,  f r o m  

S e p t e m b e r  1 6  t o  N o v e m b e r  1 0 ,  2 0 2 4 ,  R 3 U S S I R  a n d  E n s e m b l e
S h e r b r o o k e  w i l l  b e  p u t t i n g  o u t  h a r d - h i t t i n g  c o n t e n t  t o  r a i s e
a w a r e n e s s  a m o n g  s t u d e n t s  a n d  p a r e n t s  o f  t h e  i m p o r t a n c e  o f

g r a d u a t i o n .  T h e  c a m p a i g n  w o r k s  t o  h i g h l i g h t  t h e  p e r s o n a l  a n d
e m o t i o n a l  b e n e f i t s  o f  a t t a i n i n g  a  d i p l o m a .
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W E  A R E  P R O V I D I N G  Y O U  W I T H  A  L E T T E R  F R O M  T H E  D I R E C T I O N  D E  L A
S A N T É  P U B L I Q U E  C O N C E R N I N G  T H E  R E S U R G E N C E  O F  W H O O P I N G  C O U G H .  

T H E  E N G L I S H  V E R S I O N  O F  T H E  L E T T E R  W I L L  B E  S H A R E D  A S  S O O N  A S  I T
B E C O M E S  A V A I L A B L E .

W H O O P I N G  C O U G H

Terms, Communications and Report Cards

The following end-of-term dates have been set at the 
Eastern Townships School Board:

End of Term 1 - November 1st 2024, with report cards available on the portal on 
Nov. 13th 2024. This term is weighted at 20% of the year’s final mark.

End of Term 2 - February 19th 2025, with report cards available on the portal on 
Feb. 28th 2025. This term is weighted at 20% of the year’s final mark.

End of Term 3 - June 23rd 2025, with report cards available on the portal on 
June 30th 2025. This term is weighted at 60% of year’s final mark.

As parents, you will also receive a first communication from your child’s school, with
information of his/her progress, by October 14th 2024.

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdrive.google.com%2Ffile%2Fd%2F14Yd5HhItHIZhjsXUE4oDFBM4hx3mGeGI%2Fview%3Fusp%3Dsharing&data=05%7C02%7CChampignySh%40etsb.qc.ca%7C274b89d0018a47cada4908dcd1c9f329%7Cf72c356773dc49868fa61460adb46ae6%7C0%7C0%7C638615912504646984%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wCForBKkqkgV8ROcW5RB6CBHV62ZQBpBuVbIfUqduUE%3D&reserved=0
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Educational Services
SEAC - Recruiting Members!

The ETSB’s Special Education Advisory Committee (SEAC) is recruiting members! Your elementary
or secondary school child has an I.E.P. and you are interested in learning more about services at
the ETSB for students with special needs and would like to share with other parents of students
with special needs? This committee is for you! 

We are looking for one parent per school to join our dedicated and interactive committee. We
have five online meetings from 7 p.m. to 9 p.m. during the school year on Wednesday evenings.
Applicants will be considered on a first come first serve basis. Our first meeting will be taking
place on Wednesday, October 9th at 7 p.m.

CLICK HERE to submit your application.

If you have questions about this committee, please contact us at 
ces@etsb.qc.ca or at (819) 868-3100, ext. 55035.

If you have questions about Special Education Services in your school, please call your child's or
children's principal.
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How Can Parents Support Anxious Kids and Help Them Thrive?
 

This is a three-part webinar series that will introduce parents to actionable
strategies that will help their children cope and build confidence. Presented by

Zmira King, PhD, OPQ and Jana Gills, M.A. from Centre of Excellence for Mental
Health (CEMH).

 
Part one will be held on October 22, from 7-8 p.m. Registration Link
Part two will be held on November 5, from 7-8 p.m. Registration Link

Part three will be held on November 19, from 7-8 p.m. Registration Link

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSf3Ce9cFGt182v7rU6c3JcXlb1k-7BMntOzPgLKdiO1o_gNtg%2Fviewform&data=05%7C02%7CChampignySh%40etsb.qc.ca%7Cc097558e87df4bdb9af608dcd726939b%7Cf72c356773dc49868fa61460adb46ae6%7C0%7C0%7C638621807877818196%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=u2NNM5G%2FBQjB9VCHiwgLjbzG8qJNvKPA2c9bwkZazMw%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSf3Ce9cFGt182v7rU6c3JcXlb1k-7BMntOzPgLKdiO1o_gNtg%2Fviewform&data=05%7C02%7CChampignySh%40etsb.qc.ca%7Cc097558e87df4bdb9af608dcd726939b%7Cf72c356773dc49868fa61460adb46ae6%7C0%7C0%7C638621807877818196%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=u2NNM5G%2FBQjB9VCHiwgLjbzG8qJNvKPA2c9bwkZazMw%3D&reserved=0
mailto:ces@etsb.qc.ca
https://learnquebec.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZUldOysrz0rEtQfwfUP0hTekSj_pdAdKCJ6#/registration
https://learnquebec.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZIqfu2trTkqGtLlTHGM9kPK7OhK9QdBDRRm#/registration
https://learnquebec.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZwsf-CprD0pG9beV9rrw4OIk72F2OlMlMuZ#/registration


S P E C I A L  E D U C A T I O N  W E B S I T E
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We invite you to visit our Special Education website where you can find pertinent information
about various topics pertaining to students with special needs. You will find information
about I.E.P.s, recordings of information sessions offered to parents in the past, services
offered in our schools, etc. It is well worth a visit!

https://sites.google.com/edu.etsb.qc.ca/etsb-special-education/
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International Student Program

The international student program (ISP) was thrilled
to welcome 50 students this past August. The
students, from Austria, Germany, China, Mexico,
Spain, Switzerland and Taiwan are now attending
our 3 high school and adult centres. It is with great
excitement that we welcome them and are happy
they chose to join our ETSB family!
 
We are actively searching for host families to join
our network. If you are interested in different
cultures and have a room to spare, contact us at
isp@etsb.qc.ca for more information on the
possibilities of hosting students. 
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A  D  U  L  T    E  D  U  C  A  T  I  O  N

mailto:custeau-sullivanl@etsb.qc.ca
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Let’s take a minute to celebrate our staff and volunteers

September 23rd - September 27th 2024, National Support Staff Week

October 5th 2024, World Teacher’s Day

October 21st - October 25th 2024, ETSB Administrator’s Week

November 18th - November 22nd 2024, Professionals In Education Week

Join us in taking a few moments to thank them and recognize their contribution in the
success of our students.
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C O B A L T  I N F O R M A T I O N  S Y S T E M

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),
We are excited to inform you that our school will be testing a communication system,

Cobalt, in the coming week. This system will allow us to quickly inform you of any
emergency situations, such as school closures, or to provide updates about upcoming

events, including information seminars.
You will receive a text message from the following phone number:

1-844-927-0111 on October 7, 2024. 
If you do not receive this message, please ensure that you communicate with your
child’s school, so that they have the most up-to-date contact information on file.

Please note that Cobalt is designed for one-way communication, so we kindly ask that
you refrain from replying to the text.

Thank you for your attention and cooperation.
Best regards,
The ICT team.

Come and see the what our high schools have to offer at our different open houses in
the months of October and November.


